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September 29, 2022 
 

Sarah Miggins  

Deputy Director, OHMVR Division  

California Department of Parks and Recreation  

P.O. Box 942896  

Sacramento, California 94296-0001  

 

SUBJECT:  Provisional Approval of California Department of Parks and Recreation’s 

September 14, 2022, Second Draft of 2022 Annual Report and Work Plan in 

Response to Stipulated Order of Abatement Number 17-01  

 

Dear Sarah Miggins:  
 

Thank you for submitting a revised Second Draft 2022 Annual Report and Work Plan (draft 

ARWP) on time on September 14, 2022, as required by Stipulated Order of Abatement Number 

17-01 (SOA). The Scientific Advisory Group (SAG) submitted its review of this draft on September 

27, 2022. We are provisionally approving this plan as it adequately addressed the comments 

from the SAG and the District. 
 

We have scheduled the public workshop for the draft ARWP to occur during the APCD Hearing 

Board meeting October 14, 2022, as part of a hearing to consider an amendment to the SOA. 

The meeting will be held remotely using Zoom teleconference software. The format for the 

workshop portion of the meeting will include a presentation of the draft ARWP by State Parks, 

and presentation on the adequacy of the ARWP and effectiveness of the mitigation by the SAG 

and APCD.  
 

At this meeting, the Hearing Board will consider the APCD’s application to amend the SOA. This 

amendment would revise the emissions reduction target of the SOA to a level consistent with 

the pre-disturbance scenario identified by the SAG in their “Scientific Basis for Possible Revision 

of the Stipulated Order of Abatement,” dated February 7, 2022. It would also extend the term of 

the SOA by two additional years, among other changes. If State Parks does not stipulate to the 

amendment, or if the Hearing Board declines to approve it, State Parks will be required to 

implement the Secondary Work Plan described in Section 3.2 of the draft ARWP. 
 

After considering all public comment received at the workshop, the District will make a final 

decision on the draft ARWP. Approval would likely be conditional. Feel free to contact me with 

any questions.  
 

Respectfully,  
 

 

 

GARY E. WILLEY  

Air Pollution Control Officer 


